
 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE 

BARRINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

BARRINGTON, RI 02806 

 

 

Minutes of the Building Committee 2/29/2016 

 

 

Present were, Mr. Zawatsky, Mr. Guida, Mr. Messore, Dr. Anderson, Mr. Brenner (7:35), , Ms. 

Clancy (7:02), Mr. Cregan, Mr. DePasquale, Mr. Fahey (7:03), Mr. Feeney, Mr. Jacques, Mr. 

Learned, Mr. Terrell and Mr. Tarro.  Absent were Mr. Finn, Mr. Hervey, Ms. Ottone, Mr. Carroll, and 

Ms. Jacobs. 

 

 Meeting began at 6:05 p.m. 

 

 Motion was made by Mr. Terrell to approve the January 25, 2016 minutes. Seconded by Mr. 

Zawatsky. Motion carried. Mr. DePasquale and Mr. Feeney abstained. 

 

 Mr. Joseph DaSilva and Mr. Mario Carreno provided an overview of the process and the 

requirements for the project. The process is governed by the School and State regulations. 

Stage I has identified the need. Barrington received the approval of Stage I in 12/2015. The 

Stage II application is due to RI Department of Education (RIDE) by 3/15/16. Stage II is 

developing a solution and agreeing on the solution together. After the approval of the Stage II, 

The project moves to the Council of Elementary and Secondary Education for May 17, 2016 

for approval. Once the Council approves the project Barrington will enter in a Memorandum 

of Agreement with the State. This will stimulate the cost, detail, and timeline. The MOA will 

need to be signed by the School Committee and the Superintendent. The MOA for the Middle 

School project will warrant a vote. In order to do this the Town Council will need to submit a 

request for referendum to the General Assembly in this legislative session so that there could 

be a vote in November. When the vote passes the project would go to the design process and 

then bidding and construction of the project. 

 

 There are two funds available at this time. Housing Aid Reimbursement and SBA Capital 

Fund. The SBA Capital fund is a progress payment fund however this fund is limited in size 

and will not be the size that would be needed for the Middle School project. 
 

 Mr. Guida inquired if the SBA Capital fund could be used as a portion of the project or is it 

used just for smaller projects. Mr. DaSilva stated that the SBA is really for smaller projects so 

that the money can be turned around quickly. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky asked how many communities are looking to submit Stage II projects. Mr. 

DaSilva stated that there are approximately 20 districts that are submitting applications. Under 

the new statue RIDE must prioritize the projects. They will be visiting each of the schools so 

that they will be able to do the prioritizing. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Cregan - how is it determined which project moves forward. Mr. DaSilva stated that the 

idea behind the priority list is so that the State can cap the projects using the prioritization list. 

The State can then look at the list and determine the priority with the funds that are available. 
 

 The cap for reimbursement is the Hard Cost 35% plus 20% Soft Cost.  
 

 The Food Service space analysis was provided by KBA. Larry Trim provided the committee 

with three options for the Food Service space. 

o Option A – Stand Alone  

o Option B – Stand Alone and a District Storage Capacity 

o Option C – Satellite Facility – Storage and Cooking facility to accommodate the whole 

school district 

 

 KBA met with the Food Service personnel along with the School Department for 

recommendations for the food service space 

 

 Middle School is currently operating similar to option A.  
 

 Mr. Zawatsky suggests that the District recommend what option the District would like. The 

District is the one that will need to work with the option. 
 

 Mr. Tarro – feedback from the Food Service personnel was that Option B & C and that 

Middle School would become the primary production site for the district however option A 

would work based on what we have now. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky would like KBA’s Food Service Consultant to validate the minimum square 

footages that is necessary by codes and by health department to meet the district’s needs. 

However he would not be opposed to have some dry goods storage space. 
 

 Mr. Tarro stated that another thing that should be considered is the cost to run the food service 

program. Right now in the building project proposed cost is Option A. 
 

 Mr. Messore’s recommendation is to stay with Option A and not to increase the square 

footage. 
 

 Recommendation was to have the KBA Food Service Consultant should come to a meeting to 

discuss the options. 
 

 Discussion on the Update on Field configurations by KBA. In the new option the parking will 

between the fields and the school and also at the back of the school to limit the amount of 

parking on the streets. The new option will let one baseball game and one multi-sport game to 



 

 

play or 3 multi-sport games. You will be losing 2 multi-sport games at the same time as the 

baseball. 
 

 The reason for why we might lose some field usage is that we will be moving the building to a 

better spot geologically. It is going to impose on the fields on the Lincoln Ave side.  
 

 Mr. Zawatsky suggested to look into moving closer to the tree line buffer. Would we gain 

anything? 
 

 Sean Portley – Harrison Avenue – Questions the amount of parking. There is enough for the 

daily use at the Middle School.  
 

 Mr. Guida would like an exact answer on how many parking spaces there will be. KBA are 

trying to limit the amount of parking on the access roads. 
 

 Mr. Zawatsky stated that RIDE might require a Chevron parking pattern. This could pick up 

40 to 50 spaces. 
 

 Terry Devine – 14 Roberta Drive. Ms. Devine is very concerned that the parking will be right 

up against her house and there will be noise, air, and light pollution. Ms. Devine is very 

concerned with the parking on the access roads. 
 

 Edgar Adams – Peck Avenue. Mr. Adams questioning the position of the building on the site. 

It seems to be pushing everything off Middle Highway. 
 

 Mr. Guida stated that the new site location is because we can’t have the new site overlapping 

the exist site. 

 Two concerns with the OPM proposals is the total maximum cost and what the hourly rate 

would be. If we negotiate the overall maximum price with the bidder then the risk is that 

you have already told the bidder what the maxi is and they now will be able to control 

what goes into the project whether or not this will fully satisfy our requirements.  

 Doing it on an hourly basis then this leaves you open to paying for a lot of hours that you 

might not have budgeted for. 
 

 Reconvene the Sub-Committee to look at negotiating based on an hourly rate but also ask for 

a maximum rate. Then it could be decided based on the maximum rate if we need more 

service we could address the extra cost if we need additional services but at least we would be 

locked in with someone that we are willing to work with. 
 



 

 

 Mr. Zawatsky feels that the Sub-Committee went through a long process to select the OPM 

vendor and that he feels that the vendor they have chosen would be in favor of an Hourly rate 

with a Cap.  

 

 Mr. Tarro would like the assistance of the Sub-Committee with their expertise to help him 

finish the AIA contract for the OPM along with Mr. Chris Whitney. 

 

 Mr. Zawatsky made a motion that the Town of Barrington Building Committee authorize the 

Building Sub-Committee to work with professional staff to negotiate a contract with the 

Peregrine Group on an hourly wage and a Cap for OPM services during the design of the 

project in coordination with general counsel. Seconded by Mr. Terrell. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

 Mr. Tarro would like to reconvene the Sub-Committee to review the Commissioning Agent 

proposals. 

 

 Mr. Tarro informed the Building Committee that Mr. Messore had signed the New 

Construction Integrated Design Application for National Grid. This is part of the Stage II 

application. National Grid will pay 50% to put the energy program models in the construction 

projects. The price range is from $15 - $25, 000.  

 

 The 5 year capital plan will be part of submittal with the Stage II application. The 5 year 

capital plan relates to all schools 

 

 Funding requirements: Mr. Guida stated that we do not have enough money earmark to do 

everything between now and when we go to the referendum. In order to maximize the 

efficiency of the project. Mr. Guida would like an exact number from KBA, the OPM and the 

Commissioning Agent to get what the cost would be.  

 

 Mr. Fahey asked if we were to delay the project what would be the cost 

 

 Mr. Guida stated that if we waited the inflation factor would potential cost the district millions 

dollars. 

 

 Mr. DePasquale stated that the biggest risk would be that we would not get into the 

construction cycle. 

 

 Mr. Guida also stated that the other risk would be the competition with other districts.  

 

 Mr. Zawatsky stated the number that would be at risk if we took a hiatus from this process 

would be the cost of the architect, OPM and Commissioning Agent.  
 

 Mr. Guida poled the committee to see if the committee is in favor of moving forward with the 

project. It was unanimous by the committee to continue.  
 

 At 8:22 p.m. a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. DePasquale. Seconded by Mr. 

Zawatsky. Motion carried. 


